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HOLY TRINITY C.E. SCHOOL

LONGLANDS CLOSE

CROSSBROOK STREET
WALTHAM CROSS
HERTS EN8 8LU
Telephone: 01992 623467
Fax: 01992 641644
Email: admin@holytrinity.herts.sch.uk
HEADTEACHER: MISS S. CHALONER
Wednesday 3rd June 2014.

Dear Parents/Carers

I am pleased to be writing to you to share the outcomes of our most recent Ofsted inspection that took place on 8th/9th May 2014. Please find enclosed a copy of the Ofsted report for your family. This report is due to be published on the Ofsted and School website on Friday 6th June 2014.

Holy Trinity Primary School is still judged to Require Improvement but has made significant progress towards addressing the areas for development and there is much to celebrate in this report as well as plenty on which to focus our future work.

While this overall judgement is disappointing, you will be aware that because of our commitment to providing the very highest quality of provision and standards of outcomes for your children, our progress journey was always going to be challenging. The report acknowledges that ‘The actions leaders are taking to improve teaching and learning have had a clear impact…’ The inspection team reviewed the SATs results again from 2013 and have clearly recognised that ‘Current pupils are making faster progress because..(of)…improving teaching and achievement.’ This also follows very positive interim reports from HMI and Local Authority Officers that indicated good progress being made towards securing at least a ‘Good’ judgement. 

During the inspection the children conducted themselves very well, making our visitors very welcome and enthusiastically talking about their work in school. The inspectors were very complimentary about the behaviour of our students and in the report.

This, in addition to the recognition of the school as providing a safe and caring learning environment, are very obvious strengths of our school and validates the confidence that we can have in the improvement work that we have planned and in which we are all involved. 

Parents/carers will be aware that recent changes introduced by the Department for Education have resulted in an expectation that higher standards need to be achieved in schools and that the inspection framework is more demanding. These raised expectations have been fully embraced by the Governors and staff who remain committed to achieving the required standards for the children at Holy Trinity. Governors are mindful that improvement now needs to be more rapid so that our school can secure an overall Good judgement in the next inspection.

During the next phase of our improvement planning we will be focusing on:

· Improving teaching and raising achievement further in writing by continuing to raise the quality of  marking

· Improving leadership and management, including governance, more rapidly to build on progress already made

Parent/carer feedback is telling us that our parent body is very satisfied with the recent changes that we have made and that these are impacting positively on your children’s learning. Governors are appreciative of feedback from parents/carers and will continue to provide opportunities for parents/carers to be involved in moving the school forward. Details will be provided in future newsletters.

A coffee morning will be held on Tuesday 17th June between 8.50am and 10am when any parent/carer who wishes to talk to a governor or to me about the Inspection Report or any other aspect of the school’s work will be welcome. 

I hope that you are as proud of our school and the learning community and the progress that we have made towards achieving our target to be judged a good Church School. This report provides us with clear areas on which to focus our improvement work and the Governors are committed to providing the support and resources that are required to drive the School forward.  

I look forward to continuing to share our progress with you and thank you in anticipation of your continuing support.

Yours faithfully

Sarah Chaloner

Head Teacher


